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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

Lympstone Parish Council hope 
everyone had a lovely safe summer.  
We all hope to resume a new normal 
now and look forward to seeing you all 
in future meetings following ongoing 
Government guidance.  The next PC 
meeting will be held on Monday 21st 
September at 7.30pm in the YOUTH 
CLUB building in Candy’s Field.  There 
will be limited numbers so please 
ensure you have something to say 
linked to the agenda as there will not 
be the capacity or time now to discuss 
all issues or concerns you may have.  
It would be useful to email the Clerk or 
any Councillor ahead of the meeting 
so time is allocated, and everyone is 
aware what will be discussed.  There 
will be no agendas or attachments 
provided at the meeting, these will be 
all available on the Lympstone website 
to download and print off yourself.  All 
present will be required to wear face 
masks or coverings and please bring 
your own hand sanitiser.  There will be a 
steward on the door to escort you in and 
out the building with a one-way system 
in place. 
The PC want to remind all that ongoing 
EDDC planning applications submitted 
in the Parish, are on both Lympstone 
and EDDC websites.  Please submit 
your responses regarding the planning 
application directly to EDDC.  The 
PC also continues to add notices and 
information so please keep visiting 

Lympstone website if you have the 
access.  
The public toilets refurbishment has 
been completed and was open for the 
summer.  The PC have a new cleaner, 
so we hope you are happy with the 
service provided by the PC.  Please 
keep a close eye when passing or using 
the toilets and report any suspicious 
activity directly to the police on 101.  
The PC have spent public money on 
this facility and really need to keep 
them as pleasant as they are now.  
The PC appreciate your help with this 
community facility.  Please remember 
to continue to use the hand santisers 
outside the toilet doors and use your 
common sense, remain alert and 
adhere to social distancing when using 
the facilities. 
The PC are pleased to report that one 
volunteer has come forward to start the 
fundraising and refurbishment of the 
play area in Candy’s field.  If anyone 
else can support and help with this 
project, then please contact the Clerk 
or any Councillor to find out more and 
get involved.  Unfortunately, over the 
summer, parts of the activity trail fell 
into disrepair so this will also have to be 
looked into being replaced.  
The repair work to the walls and tomb 
stones at Gulliford burial ground have 
been completed.  A massive thank you 
to the Gulliford Joint Committee, Mr Ken 
Perry and McNeilage Conservation who 
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Financial Summary Report 2019-2020:
Opening balance 1st April 2019: £60,712.68
Total receipts (1st April 2019 to 31st March 2020) £60,584.48
Total Payments (1st April 2019 to 31st March 2020) £61,309.29
Running balance as of 31st March 2020: £59,987.87
Balanced carried forward at 31/3/20: £59,987.87

Deposit Account
Balance at 1st April 2019 £162.17
01/04/2019 – 31/03/2020 INTEREST PAID: £0.60
Balanced carried forward at 31/3/20: £162.77
Transfer to current account £0.00

Total current and deposit accounts c/f at 31/3/20 £60,150.64

have worked tirelessly in getting this 
accomplished.  Another thank you to 
the Heritage Lottery Fund who provided 
the grant to get this work paid for and 
done.   
Finally, please remember that from 
October to February you will be able 
to cut back any overgrown hedgerows 
surrounding your property, so they 
do not pose a danger to passing 
pedestrians or vehicles using the 
highway.  Message from Cllr Atkins – ‘I 
would like to congratulate the owners of 
properties who have set an exemplary 
example to other property owners 
with their hedges cut back from the 
Highway.  Please take note before the 

PC is required to write to anyone not 
complying.’
Please continue to email myself, the 
Clerk and any of our Parish Councillors 
as usual with any queries and we 
shall endeavor to respond with the 
appropriate help or signpost you in the 
right direction.  
Please visit www.gov.uk/coronavirus 
for daily updated information regarding 
Covid-19.  The PC ask that you continue 
to follow Government regulations.
Clerk to the Council: 
Lucy Tyrrell c/o Minnows, Longmeadow 
Road, Lympstone EX8 5LF
Tel: 07890717081
Email: lympstonepc@gmail.com

Lympstone Parish Councils end of year financial summary for 2019-2020: 
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PARISH CHURCH

Church Warden Jeff writes:
Services-continue at 0930 in the 
Church and on line through the Mission 
Community website. We continue to 
explore within prevailing instructions/
guidance our next steps. Communion  
in one kind (ie wafer/bread only) will be 
offered at Lympstone from Sunday 6th 
September.

Annual Church Meeting (APCM) 
delayed from April is now planned to 
take place on SUNDAY 4th OCTOBER 
at 10.15 following the single service. 
The Annual  report and accounts 
have already  been approved and 
adopted(copies to follow) but John 
Lupton (Finance) and I (general) will 
be available and “happy” to answer any 
questions. 
The opportunity is there for election 
to the PCC. -Forms will be available 
at back of the church and nomination 
to Churchwarden positions .I will  be 
seeking re election but happy to 
compete with the many people who 
may also have designs on this noble  
and much sought after position!

Electoral Roll-Jill Wilson will be revising 
that which was drafted back in March 
- rules demand that we have to go 
through the exercise in part prior to the 
APCM. For those new to Lympstone- 
subject to criteria being met, being on 
the Roll gives you the opportunity to 

formally influence things in the church.

Produce Stall Is now over for this 
year. Thank you to all those who have 
contributed and purchased.

Harvest Festival September 
27th  -donations will be going to 
the  Food Larder with an extra appeal 
being circulated around the village the 
fortnight before. Demand on the Larder 
is increasing again consistent with firms 
going bust and downsizing. 
Flower arrangers - the opportunity 
is back to deck the church for this 
traditional event.

Tick Tock - Plans now being made to 
reintroduce this in September in a manner 
consistent with Government guidelines. 
Fiona I am sure will be delighted to hear 
from those who may be able to support 
this work.

Friends of the Church-this quiet but 
incredibly effective body will be holding  
its AGM in the church following the 
service on Sunday September 20th.

Communications-Discussions are 
also now underway to return to   some 
more attractive and engaging form of 
newsletter.

Thank you Jeff
Brian Mather





“WE’RE HERE TO HELP,
NOT JUST WITH YOUR
PROPERTY MATTERS”

WILKINSON
GRANTED

ROGER WILKINSON

G R A N T I N G  W I S H E S  S I N C E  1 9 9 5

www.wilkinsongrant.co.uk
 01392 875000
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GARDEN CLUB

There is a distinct autumnal feel in the 
air. Robins and blackbirds are eyeing 
up winter berries of many colours, 
especially those of my guelder roses 
(viburnum opulus) dripping with bright 
red glossy fruits. Swallows and house 
martins are gathering ready for migration 
to Africa following in the footsteps of the 
swifts who have already gone.

Some perennials are looking tired. Best 
not to cut them all back as the standing 
stems make great winter habitats for 
ladybirds. Leaf litter and small log piles 
are great for frogs, toads and hedgehogs 
who all need a helping hand.

We can now enjoy the tiny autumn 
cyclamen and brightly coloured nerines 
whilst planning bulb planting for spring 
colour. It is also the season of chutneys, 
a useful destination for apples, 
courgettes, tomatoes and beans, made 
now they will be mature for Christmas 
and next year’s show.

We are hoping to celebrate the 75th 
anniversary of the Annual Show. We 
plan to include an exhibition for which 
Angela Coles has done a wonderful job 
sorting out the archives. However, she 
is unable to find show schedules for 
1973, 1984, 1985 and 1990. Can you 
help?

Jill Wilson

support@electrocomputers.co.uk

useit
your key to secure storage
h

Woodbury Business Park • Woodbury • Nr Exeter www.house-it.co.uk



Our villages are filled with people 
who, more than ever, truly appreciate
the power of community in later life.

Is now the right time to move to an Inspired village?

Real words from happy residents, during lockdown.

MOVE FREE, MOVE NOW!*

We cover the costs of selling your property, removals, 
your legal fees and decluttering.

✓

✓ No stamp duty on any of our properties.

Come and look around safely, please call us on 01392 249 864 
or visit millbrookvillage.co.uk/TimeToMove

*Terms & conditions apply. You must complete by 1 December 2020. Please see our website for full details.

“Lots going on”

F_IVG_0729 Millbrook Ad - Lympstone Herald - Oct - Hyperlocal.indd   1F_IVG_0729 Millbrook Ad - Lympstone Herald - Oct - Hyperlocal.indd   1 08/09/2020   12:0708/09/2020   12:07
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HARBOUR MATTERS

Once again, the boating scene at 
Lympstone sees the transition from 
summer to winter at the end of 
September.

Dinghies and other small craft vacate 
the Harbour Hardstanding by 7pm 
on Wednesday 30th September with 
a large mobile crane arriving at the 
Harbour Thursday evening.  On Friday 
from 6am,  the lifting of the summer 
moored vessels from brook to the 
hardstanding will take place.  The 
Harbour will be closed to public access 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 For more information or to place an order contact Edward and Karen Ball:   
email  karen@ballandkin.me.uk                                      Telephone: 0771 364 2595 
 

LLooccaall  LLyymmppssttoonnee  NNeeww  SSeeaassoonn  LLaammbb,,  HHooggggeett  aanndd  PPoorrkk  
Our flock of sheep graze on the fields around  
Lympstone. Our lambs are born in the spring and  
are grass fed throughout their lives. We are  
currently taking orders for our new season lamb  
which were born in January 2020 and hogget from 
last years lambs.  
We also have Pork from home raised Saddleback  
pigs.  
All are butchered professionally and locally:  
 

Half a lamb (approx. 12kg) or hogget (approx. 15kg), (leg, shoulder, chops, breast, stewing)   £8.00 per kg 
Leg (whole approx. 2.5kg) or half (approx. 1.5kg)                                                                            £9.00 per kg  
Shoulder (whole approx. 2.5kg) or half (approx. 1.5kg)                                                                   £7.00 per kg 
Pork sausages (pack of 6)         £3.00  
Leg of Pork            £8.00 per kg 
Shoulder of Pork / belly          £6.00 per kg 
Loin of pork / chops                                                                                                                             £12.00 per kg 
Lleyn and Jacob Sheepskins                                                                                                 £45 - £65.00 

 

 For more information or to place an order contact Edward and Karen Ball:   
email  karen@ballandkin.me.uk                                      Telephone: 0771 364 2595 
 

during the craning operations on Friday.
Car owners who park on Burgmann’s 
Hill and The Strand are asked to do so 
such that the mobile crane can pass 
without difficulty on both the Thursday 
evening and Friday midday.     

Richard Crisp
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What is the main concern?
In recent months, there has been a 
marked increase in the number of 
cyclists, joggers and walkers using 
the Exe Estuary Trail that runs through 
Lympstone. Whilst we support the 
government’s “active travel” initiative 
and welcome visitors to our village, 
many residents are concerned about 
the safety of everyone using this route. 

As a consequence, a survey of residents 
living in or near The Strand and Sowden 
Lane was conducted in July.  Over 60 
residents responded and expressed the 
following concerns:

•	 Speed of some cyclists
•	 Failure to give way to pedestrians 

by some cyclists
•	 Abusive language from cyclists to 

other road users
•	 Strain on shared usage of street 

due to increased numbers. 
•	 Illegal parking on The Strand and 

bottom of Cox’s Hill.

Whilst many residents would welcome 
the re-routing of the Trail, the majority 
who responded to the recent survey 
support the implementation of: 

•	 appropriate signage
•	 speed bumps
•	 reduced speed limit

What are the solutions?
Since 2011, the Trail Action Group, 
a Parish Council working party, has 
campaigned vigorously to persuade 
Devon County Council to reroute the 
Trail alongside three railway bridges 
in the village.  However, a £60,000 
feasibility study would first have to be 
paid for by the village before DCC would 
even begin to consider a re-route and 
the view was that due to the expense 
and the complexity of the project this 
should be the responsibility of Devon 
County Council.  The Trail Action 
Group had a meeting with DCC at the 
end of July about these matters and 
the increasing concerns of residents 
about safety. As a result DCC agreed 
to do a video survey over 2 days of 
the August bank holiday weekend and 
a further video survey on a weekday 
during September. They will analyse 
this footage to identify safety issues and 
road use with a view to recommending 
actions to improve safety.

What can you do?
•	 Report any incidents you experience 

or witness by completing the 
appropriate form which should be 
forwarded to “Shears”, The Strand 
or emailed to safelympstone@
gmail.com. Copies can also be 
obtained from the Post Office 
counter in Central Stores.

CYCLISTS AND ROAD SAFETY IN THE STRAND & SOWDEN LANE
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PASSMORE PLASTERING

Telephone: 01392 432872
Mobile: 07952 643513

•	 Domestic and Commercial
•	 30 Years Experience
•	 Internal Plastering
•	 External Rendering
•	 Traditional Lime Plastering
•	 Free Estimates and Advice
•	 Reliable, Professional Service

•	 Display pre-printed signs on your 
wheelie bins as soon as they are 
available for distribution.

We value the support of all those who 
share our concerns for the continued 
safety of our residents and visitors.
Judith Carter/ Sara Davies/ Carol 
Henderson/ Sharon Wayland/ Ben 
Ingham
Trail Action Group Lympstone

Please don’t forget to also report 
incidents involving motor vehicles 
that are involved in 99% of pedestrian 
collision deaths: 
‘... a 1,000kg car moving at 22mph will 
have 50kJ of energy; a 15kg bike with 
a 70kg rider at the same speed has 
less than one-tenth of that. Commuter 
cyclists tend to ride a lot slower, though, 
while most drivers travel faster. The 
likelihood of killing someone is far 
greater when driving a car than riding 
a bike.’ - https://www.theguardian.
com/commentisfree/2018/mar/08/
killer-cyclists-roads-bikes-pedestrian-
collision-deaths-britain - Ed.



2020 EXETER LIVING AWARDS - PROPERTY BUSINESS OF THE YEAR
“A small, independent practice with national recognition.”

www.hiltonbarnfield.co.uk  •  01395 224 829  
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Correct answers last time 
round from: The Burtons, 
Frances & Laurence Pearce, 
The Scotts, Gail McKenzie, 
Alice Henderson, Clare Smith, 
Colin & Martina Morris, Simon 
& Liz Griffiths, Fiona and Steve 
Archer, Shirley Friend, Lauren 
Charles and Joan Denison. 
This month’s winner is Lauren 
Charles. 
Send in your answers this month 
for another chance to win a £25 
voucher for The Redwing - now 
open again.

THE LYMPSTONE CROSSWORD

Set by Tenzing

CLUES

ACROSS
1. Mobile software is a bit unappealing (3)
3. Group is cool with Shanghai (6)
8. By more work, we get the first stage of 
development (6)
9. Cod is in a state - must be the nightclub (5)
10. Orderly arrangement in forum (7)
11. Sick rat nevertheless exhibits skill (3)
13. Nige, it is going off! (6)
14. Auctioned off for edification (9)
16. Concur with eager tailor (5)
19. Me, asthmatic? Ridiculous! Its just a numbers 
game!  (11)
21. Gift of the garbled gab gets you the sack (3)
22. Mess ably tidied up by group of people (8)
23. Germany followed Commanding Officer to 
reveal cipher (4)
24. Grr mama - terrible way to structure your 
sentences! (7)
25. Football Association year ends with energy 
and a celebration (5)

DOWN
1. Angry dad puts two and two together (3)
2. Pa bounds around a street to find Italian food 
(5)
3. Scot gets you, I hear! Check it out!  (5)
4. Thai bat destroyed its home (7)
5. Realign N erratically - get training (8)
6. Hard work to get at rival (7)
7. Servicemen hop around across the board (13)
12. Hyper agog about study of the earth (9)
15. Watch, Em is trying some molecular 
composition (9)
17. Saint regarding morning produces a steady 
flow (8)
18. Roy hits out of hand - its a thing of the past (7)
20. Wisdom is found behind it (5)
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www.homeinstead.co.uk/eastdevon

Home care with 
a difference

Call us today 
01395 200600 or 01392 344444

Tailor made to your 
individual requirements

CQC 5 star Outstanding Rating

Home Help & Companionship Services

Personal Care

Specialist Dementia & Parkinson's Care

Highly Trained CAREGivers

From 1 Hour to 24 Hour Care



15

LYMPSTONE HISTORY SOCIETY

We made the decision not to hold an 
AGM this year since the regulations 
do not require it and we wish to ensure 
the safety of all our members. At our 
meeting on 27th July we ratified the 
treasurer’s annual report and confirmed 
the re-election of the Treasurer Graham 
Banks, and the Vice Chair Jenny Moon 
a a further 2 years. Secretary Mary 
Turner was confirmed in role for her final 
2 years.  Angela Coles has stood down, 
after many years on the committee, but 
continues as our local Family Historian.

We are not planning to hold any talks 
for the time being, but hope to be able 
to provide a new  programme starting 
next summer. Meanwhile we continue 
to focus on our project work and on 
gathering and collating historical 
information about the village.

We are in the process of publishing 
a new book by Tony Day entitled ‘A 
Lympstone Lad: the life and times of Jim 
Squire’. It is both a memoir of Jim, who 
sadly died last year, and an account 
of growing up and living in Lympstone 
from the 1940s onwards. The book 
includes plenty of old photographs and 
we hope to bring it out towards the end 
of September, priced at £5. Look out for 
posters inviting you to the launch nearer 
the time.

These extraordinary times we are 

living in are also historic times. We aim 
to collect together photographs and 
memories of this time in order to retain 
a record of this unique moment in our 
village history. If you have anything to 
share with us, then please get in touch 
with us lympstonehistorysociety@
gmail.com

Mary Turner
Secretary, Lympstone History Society.

Creative Coastal Solutions offers you 
the opportunity to explore your way 

forward in a time of personal challenge 
and transition. Explore your best options 

utilising our inspiring Exe Estuary 
environment - experience the benefits 
of exercise for mind & body as well as 
achieving calm confidence for choices 

which need to be made -
your way - your pace.

(Lympstone based consulting room 
or ‘walk & talk’)

Fantastic 30% discount on all coaching 
sessions for Autumn
Contact - coaching@elainepaul.co.uk

www.elainepaul.co.uk
07974387775
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LYMPSTONE CRICKET CLUB 

Lympstone’s cricketers have enjoyed 
an unexpected but successful short 
season.  With the planned fixture list 
destroyed by covid, when play was 
finally permitted (with appropriate 
precautions) in early July, a series 
of evening games, was scratched 
together on the hoof.  Several involved 
brand new opponents, plus one against 
a team Village haven’t played for many 
years.  Altogether ten matches were 
arranged, often twice a week and, with 
one rained off, Lympstone managed 
seven wins from nine.

A number of new players, resident in 
the village, were welcomed to the side, 
again captained by Gary Abrahams of 
Pitt Farm. James McGregor has shone 
with the ball, having 14 wickets to date, 
whilst Dan Maytum has most runs to his 
name with 144.  Village is blessed with 
no less than four able wicket keepers, 
but most haven’t had a look in this year 
as first choice Maytum has amassed 
12 scalps in six games – seven of them 
stumped (a Village record, despite the 
brief summer). 

Other than a first trip to Tale Millers’ 
delightful ground, somewhere north of 
Feniton, all games were played at home 
– but at two different grounds.  As well as 
the usual home venue of recent years, 
up on the common next to the Archery 
Club, Lympstone now have occasional 

use of Winslade Park, a little further 
away but rather better appointed.  The 
search for an available flat field within 
the village boundaries goes on!

Now the evenings have drawn in too far, 
just one weekend fixture remains, away 
to Dunsford, but hopefully a full season 
will be possible next year.  Any budding 
cricketers – or maybe an umpire or 
scorer – are always welcome. You 
can get in touch with the club through 
its Facebook page or via the village 
website.

Scorer Tony Day  
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Get your  
first two  
months  

free!
Get your first two months free 

when you sign up now.  
Offer ends 31st October 2020. 

Jurassic Fibre’s ultrafast fibre broadband  
is available with the freedom of a  

30 day rolling contract for as low as  
£25 per month for 30Mbps.

there really is a #Megafibreforus

jurassic-fibre.com/Lympstone
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Queue for your copy from 3pm on 
Saturday, 19th September

When stories are told of fishing in 
Lympstone, Jim Squire looms large.  

Tony Day listened to these bygone 
tales of village life, and wondered, “Why 
doesn’t anyone write them down?” Now 
Tony himself has done just that, and the 
result is a new book, called:

A LYMPSTONE LAD
The life and times of Jim Squire, 
fisherman

Jim started to write his own account of 
growing up and fishing in Lympstone, 
but fell ill before he got very far. And so 
Tony has finished the story for him, and 
the History Society have published it as 
a 92 page book with 43 photographs. It 
tells the tale of our estuary village in the 
second half of the 20th century, and one 
of its great characters. 

Here is the village school with its old-
fashioned discipline, home life in the 
Buildings, erected for ‘toilers of the 
deep’,  and here are the village lads 
at play - the darts and the dances, the 
Skiffle Group and the Tug of War, the 
boats and the cockling, the night life 
and the sing-songs.

And here, of course, are the fish: the 
herrings and the salmon, the cockles 
and the winkles, the mackerel and the 
flounder… They come and they go, and 
the fishermen follow them, coping with 
the seasons, the tides, the  water bailiff, 
increasing regulations and decreasing 
numbers of fish.

Told with humour and affection, this is a 
tale of a way of life that has now almost 
vanished

The book will be launched on the 
slipway, on the afternoon of Saturday, 
19th September. It will be on sale from 
3pm, at a village discount price of only 
£5. You are invited to queue, at Covid-
safe distance, and make sure of your 
copy. Tony will be there to sign it.

The cover of the book (on the cover 
of this month’s Herald) is a portrait of 
Jim painted in 1996 by the artist Wilf 
Plowman, who lived in the village. He 
became internationally famous for his 
paintings of polo, hunting, carriage 
driving and other equestrian themes, 
many of which featured members of the 
Royal Family, who were keen collectors 
of his work. Prints of a painting belonging 
to Princess Anne raised £80,000 for 
charity. 
Harland Walshaw

JIM SQUIRE, FISHERMAN
A BOOK LAUNCH ON THE SLIPWAY
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GARDEN JOBS
Jenny is still digging for Oxfam. £10/
hour, all to Oxfam. Tel: 01395 708850  
Jenny Moon 

SIMON AND JACKIE QUICK
THE LOG MAN AND LOG LADY
For all your log, coal, kindling and gas 
supplies. Tel: 01395 267490

MATHS TUITION  Experienced  tutor 
available to teach primary to GCSE level 
maths.  Reasonable rates  Tel: Jane 
Moffatt on 279952  or 07730877889 

PIANO with a VIEW Lessons for all 
ages, beginners and improvers, “purely 
for pleasure” and ABRSM exams to 
Grade 8. Theory to Grade 5. Tel: Judy 
Joss (BA Mus, Dip Ed) on 01395 
222749 or 07939 126190.  

HOLIDAY COTTAGE Cosy cottage 
in centre of village. One double room 
and further room with bunks. Minimum 
2 nights in low season and 4 nights in 
high season. Call Pete or Jan on 01395 
488123

WITHALL’S HOUSE BED AND 
BREAKFAST. A modern and spacious 
home close to the heart of the 
village. Ample parking and flexible 
accommodation.  Call Pete and Jan 
Hardy on 01395 488123 Or visit www.
lympstonebedandbreakfast.co.uk

SMALL ADS
THE OLD DAIRY B&B AND BYRE 
COTTAGE HOLIDAY LET
Situated on the edge of the village, The 
Old Dairy B&B has three spacious, well-
appointed rooms, (including a ground 
floor room).  Located on the same 
site, Byre Cottage is a beautiful well-
equipped holiday cottage with a double 
and twin room.  Plenty of secure, private 
parking for all our guests.  
Contact Den & Jules: 
L: 01395 275679 M: 07959 5540562 
e: info@theolddairylympstone.co.uk or 
Visit: www.theolddairylympstone.co.uk 

CURTAINS, BLINDS & 
SOFT FURNISHINGS 
Made to order. 
Tel: Sarah on 07711005670
Email: MadeDevon@yahoo.com

GCSE & A LEVEL SCIENCE TUITION 
by an experienced, current, science  
teacher. All science subjects to GCSE  
and also A level Biology taught. 
Tel: Mark Moffatt on 07730 877889

LYMPSTONE VILLAGE JAMS 
Homemade award-winning local jams, 
marmalades and chutneys always 
available from 2 Brookfield Cottages, 
The Strand. Made to order from 
locally-sourced fruit and/or vegetables, 
with no added colours, flavourings, 
preservatives, etc, these could almost 
count towards your 5-a-day!
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PROPERTY & HOUSE MAINTENANCE
TREVOR HARRIS
Please contact Trevor on:
L: 01395 223916 or M: 07969 231333
e: trevor.harris1@sky.com

COLYTON 11+ THIS SEPTEMBER? 
Places still available for  mock 11+ 
CEM tests  on 5th July, 29th August and 
5th September at Lympstone Village 
Hall. For more details contact Jane on 
07730877889 or 
janepmoffatt@gmail.com

WANTING OUR FOREVER HOME
We are a local, young, married couple 
seeking a family home in Lympstone. 
We enjoy water sports and would love 
to be active members of the community. 
We are interested in homes (ideally with 
a garden and parking) up to £400k in 
any state of repair (we would consider 
anything).
Please contact Ed & Chloe on: 
M: 07832 126333

3+ BED PROPERTY REQUIRED
Lympstone family of 4 looking to 
move within the Village. Chain-free, 
we could offer a private sale. Any 3+ 
bedroomed property with a garden 
will be considered.
E: lympstonefamilyhouse@gmail.com
T: 01395 264673

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE - 
Carpentry, Flooring, Fencing, Gates, 
Decking, Bathrooms, Kitchens, General 
Repairs. Free advice & estimates. 
James Waddell 01395 263496

CLOCK REPAIRS
Terence C. Matthews, 

Horologist
Tel: 01395 273563

All clocks repaired, including 
Westminster Chimes, Wall Clocks, 

Grandfather & Grandmother Clocks, 
Dial Clocks, Long Case and Carriage 

Clocks.

Free estimates provided, with house 
visits.
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www.optimagraphics.co.uk
sales@optimagraphics.co.uk

01392 873822

TOPSHAM LTD

optima
  graphics

Brochures, Posters 
Leaflets, Flyers, Newsletters

Personal & Business Stationery
Tickets, Forms, Folders, Menus

Labels, Pads & NCR sets
Wedding & Funeral Order of Service

 Signs, Banners
Pull-ups & Wrap Display Stands

Window, Boat & Vehicle Graphics 
Display Signage, Magnetics
Vinyl Lettering & Stickers

 Promotional/Advertising Boards & Signs

We provide a high quality, good value,
prompt design & print service

silk screen, digital, wide format, litho printers
full design service including web & email graphics, digital forms
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DISCLAIMER This news letter is compiled from emails sent to the editors by 
numerous people and very little of the information is checked before publishing 
which is done in good faith. Rob and Claire Hilton, Editors

ADVERTISING RATES FOR 2020 - HELD AT 2019 PRICES!!
Advertisers who book 6 issues will effectively get one advert free, and those who 
book 11 issues (i.e. a 12-month period) will get 2 adverts free.

LYMPSTONE HERALD DELIVERY - BACK TO ‘NORMAL’??

As things have begun to return to ‘normal’ we have been hoping to get back to our 
usual distribution of the Herald. The plan is to recommence this from next month 
so if you have helped with delivery in the past then you should expect a batch of 
Lympstone Heralds around the weekend of 17th/18th October. If anyone has any 
concerns about this please do contact Judith and Robin Telfer on 01395 272275.

The Herald is delivered and produced entirely by volunteers so if anyone would 
like to get involved by writing the occasional crossword, providing artwork for the 
covers, delivering in the local area once a month or anything else then please do 
get in touch.

ADVERT TYPE MONTH HALF YEAR (6 issues) YEAR (11 issues)

Full  Page £100 £500 £900

Half Page £50 £250 £450

Quarter Page £25 £125 £225

Boxed Advert £15 £75 £135

SMALL ADS (min. charge £5)

Example: 5 lines of less £5 £25 £45

Example: 7 lines or less £7 £35 £63

Example: 10 lines £10 £50 £90

Copies of the Lympstone Herald are delivered free to every household in Lympstone 
(approx 1100) every month with further copies being sold through the village shops. 
Please send your enquiries to Steve Morgan : sjmorgan222@gmail.com



Lympstone Drop Off Point - 8 Grange Close, Lympstone, EX8 5LD. 
Ring Steve Morgan on 01395-276020.


